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Committee on Trade and Development

WORK IN PROGRESS ON NON-TARIFF BARRIERS

1. In recent months the working groups of the Committee on Trade in Industrial
Products dealing with standards, valuation and licensing respectively have proceeded
with their task of elaborating solutions on an ad referendum basis. The Chairmen of
these respective groups made brief oral reports to that Committee at its meeting on
9 July where it was decided that work on the subjects mentioned above should continue
in the autumn.

2. The Group on Standards continued its work on a tentative draft of possible
elements for a set of principles or guidelines on standards and their enforcement.
The next meeting of the Group is expected to consider various issues which emerged
during the recent discussions,including in particular, the basis on which a country
can participate in organizations with limited membership and the legal status of the
future instrument to be drawn up.

3. The Group on Valuation was concerned with establishing certain draft principles
on valuation practices and a set of draft interpretative notes to Article VII of the
General Agreement. In its work, the Group focussed attention on the relevant para-
graphs of the report of the Industrial Committee (L/3496) dealing with valuation and
on a series of new suggestions.

4. The Group on Licensing considered the organization of its future work in the
light of replies to a questionnaire on licensing which had been circulated as
COM.IND/W/55 and addenda. It was agreed that an extensive examination of licensing
systems on a country-by-country basis should take place at the next meeting of the
Group. Contracting parties would have the opportunity of submitting additional
questions regarding the replies received and these should be communicated to the
secretariat by 15 September 1971, in order that written responses would be available
for the next meeting of the Group to be held in October 1971.

5. Developing countries took an active part in the deliberations in all three Groups.

6. Progress reports will be made to the twenty-seventh session of the CONTRACTING
PARTIES in November since none of the Groups can be expected to finalize their work
before the opening of the session.
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